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Railroad Retirement Board § 203.7 

(b) The provisions in paragraph (a) of 
this section are controlling irrespec-
tive of whether the service is per-
formed on a part-time basis, and, with 
respect to paragraph (a)(1) of this sec-
tion, irrespective of whether the right 
to supervise and direct is exercised. 

§ 203.4 When service is compensated. 
Service shall be ‘‘compensated’’ if it 

is performed for compensation, as that 
term is defined in part 222 of this chap-
ter: Provided, however, That service 
prior to September 1941 of a station 
employee whose duties consisted of or 
included the carrying of passengers’ 
hand baggage and otherwise assisting 
passengers at passenger stations shall 
be considered compensated service al-
though the individual’s remuneration 
was, in whole or in part, in the form of 
tips. (For the effect of compensation of 
less than $3.00 per month earned after 
December 31, 1936, for service to a local 
lodge or division of a railway-labor-or-
ganization employer, see part 222 of 
this chapter.) 

(Sec. 3, 50 Stat. 310, as amended; 45 U.S.C. 
228c) 

§ 203.5 Service outside the United 
States. 

(a) An individual shall not be an em-
ployee by reason of rendition of service 
to an employer other than a local lodge 
or division, or a general committee of a 
railway-labor-organization employer, 
not conducting the principal part of its 
business in the United States except 
while engaged in performing service for 
it in the United States. 

(b) An individual shall not be an em-
ployee by reason of rendition of service 
to a local lodge or division, unless: 

(1) All, or substantially all the indi-
viduals constituting the membership of 
such local lodge or division are em-
ployees of an employer conducting the 
principal part of its business in the 
United States; or 

(2) The headquarters of such local 
lodge or division is located in the 
United States. 

(c) An individual shall not be an em-
ployee by reason of rendition of service 
to a general committee of a railway- 
labor-organization employer, unless: 

(1) Such individual is representing a 
local lodge or division, all or substan-

tially all of whose members are em-
ployees of an employer conducting the 
principal part of its business in the 
United States, or the headquarters of 
such local lodge or division is located 
in the United States; or 

(2) All or substantially all the indi-
viduals represented by such a general 
committee are employees of an em-
ployer conducting the principal part of 
its business in the United States; or 

(3) Such an individual acts in the ca-
pacity of a general chairman or an as-
sistant general chairman of a general 
committee which represents individ-
uals rendering service in the United 
States to an employer; Provided, how-
ever, That if the office or headquarters 
of such general chairman or assistant 
general chairman is not located within 
the United States he will not be an em-
ployee unless 10 percent or more of his 
remuneration for service as general 
chairman or assistant general chair-
man is creditable as compensation, the 
creditable compensation to be com-
puted according to the proportion 
which the mileage in the United States 
under the jurisdiction of such general 
committee bears to the total mileage 
under its jurisdiction, or according to a 
formula to be prescribed by the Board 
if the mileage formula is inapplicable. 

§ 203.6 Age, citizenship, and other fac-
tors. 

The age, citizenship, or residence of 
an individual, or his designation as 
other than an ‘‘employee’’ shall not be 
controlling in determining whether or 
not such individual is an employee 
within the meaning of the act, except 
that an individual not a citizen or resi-
dent of the United States shall not be 
deemed to be in the service of an em-
ployer when rendering service outside 
the United States to an employer who 
is required by the laws of the place 
where the service is performed to em-
ploy, in whole or in part, citizens or 
residents thereof and the laws in force 
therein on August 29, 1935, shall be 
deemed to have been in force at all 
times prior to that date. 

[Board Order 55–89, 20 FR 3706, May 27, 1955] 

§ 203.7 Local lodge employee. 
An individual who, prior to January 

1, 1937, shall have rendered service to a 
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local lodge or division of a railway 
labor organization included as an em-
ployer under section 1(a) of the act, 
shall be an employee with respect to 
such service to such local lodge or divi-
sion only if he was on August 29, 1935, 
in the service of or in an employment 
relation to an employer which was a 
carrier. An individual who, subsequent 
to December 31, 1936, shall have ren-
dered service to a local lodge or divi-
sion of a railway labor organization in-
cluded as an employer under section 
1(a) of the act, shall be an employee 
with respect to such service to such 
local lodge or division only with re-
spect to such service as was preceded 
by service, or an employment relation, 
on or after August 29, 1935, to an em-
ployer which was a carrier. (For the ef-
fect of compensation less than $3.00 per 
month earned after December 31, 1936, 
for service to a local lodge or division 
of a railway-labor-organization em-
ployer, see part 222 of this chapter.) 

PART 204—EMPLOYMENT RELATION 

Sec. 
204.1 Introduction. 
204.2 Employment relation—determination 

by the Board. 
204.3 Employment relation—prior service. 
204.4 Conditions which preclude an employ-

ment relation. 
204.5 Employment relation—deemed serv-

ice. 
204.6 Employment relation—pay for time 

lost. 
204.7 Employment relation—service to a 

local lodge or division of a railway labor 
organization. 

AUTHORITY: 45 U.S.C. 231f. 

SOURCE: 54 FR 5224, Feb. 2, 1989, unless oth-
erwise noted. 

§ 204.1 Introduction. 
In order for an individual to receive 

credit under the Railroad Retirement 
Act (Act) for railroad service prior to 
1937, he or she must establish that he 
or she was actively working for an em-
ployer under the Act on August 29, 
1935, or was in an employment relation 
to an emp]oyer on that date. Section 
204.3 of this part defines employment 
relation for purposes of establishing 
prior service. It is also necessary to es-
tablish an employment relation to an 
employer for any month in which an 

individual wishes to receive a deemed 
service month, as provided for in § 210.3 
of this chapter, and to receive credit 
for pay for time lost as provided for in 
§ 211.3 of this chapter. This part defines 
employment relation for these pur-
poses. See §§ 204.5 and 204.6. In addition, 
in order for an individual to have his or 
her service to a local lodge or division 
of a railway labor organization consid-
ered as creditable service under the 
Act, he or she must establish that he or 
she was working for a railroad or in an 
employment relation to a railroad on 
or after August 29, 1935, and that such 
employment or employment relation 
preceded his or her service to the local 
lodge or division. Section 204.7 defines 
employment relation for this purpose. 

§ 204.2 Employment relation—deter-
mination by the Board. 

The existence or non-existence of an 
employment relation, as defined in this 
part, is a conclusion which must be 
reached by the Board or its authorized 
officers or employees upon the basis of 
the evidence before the agency. The 
employer and the employee are the 
principal sources of evidence with re-
spect to a determination whether an 
employment relation existed, but the 
Board will not be bound by the mere 
conclusion of the employer or the em-
ployee that the employee had or did 
not have an employment relation. 

§ 204.3 Employment relation—prior 
service. 

An individual shall have an employ-
ment relation to an employer on Au-
gust 29, 1935, for purposes of crediting 
service prior to January 1, 1937, if: 

(a) He or she was in the service of an 
employer on that date; or 

(b) He or she was on that date on 
1eave of absence expressly granted by 
the employer or by a duly authorized 
representative of such employer, but 
only if such leave of absence was estab-
lished to the satisfaction of the Board 
before July 1947; or 

(c) He or she was in the service of an 
employer after that date and before 
January 1946, in each of six calendar 
months, whether or not consecutive; or 

(d) Before that date he or she did not 
retire and was not retired or dis-
charged from the service of the last 

VerDate Nov<24>2008 11:14 Apr 22, 2010 Jkt 220062 PO 00000 Frm 00212 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220062.XXX 220062er
ow

e 
on

 D
S

K
5C

LS
3C

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-09-02T10:44:40-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




